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Wednesday, November 9 at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Beam Classroom,Visual Arts Center, Bowdoin College, Brunswick
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay on Wednesday, November 9th at 7pm for the second presentation of their 05-06 Speaker Series. The presentation, ‘The Endangered Eel, Miracle of Nature’ will feature Doug Watts, Executive Director of Friends of Kennebec Salmon.

Do the deaths of thousands of American eels really matter?  Many thousands of female eels are routinely slaughtered trying to get past dams each fall as they attempt to make their way down New England streams to lay eggs in the Sargasso Sea. But the widespread, tremendous loss of this important species and resource goes unnoticed by the very people who would be outraged at the similar decimation of other species such terns, ospreys, or even seagulls. This is the “fish inequity” Doug Watts will talk about during his presentation.

An excerpt from Doug Watts’ article in the Fall 2004 Friends of Merrymeeting Bay Newsletter sets the stage: 

“When the American Tissue Dam was put into operation in 1980, it began to kill large numbers of adult American Eel. Fishermen who collected and photographed bushel baskets of chopped eels killed below the dam demanded action. State and federal environmental officials took no action to stop the killing. The killing has continued each fall for 20 years.”

While owners of the American Tissue Dam finally took preventative action to stop the turbine kills on the lower Cobbosseecontee, the slaughter continues unabated at most other hydro facilities throughout the Merrymeeting Bay watershed, statewide, and throughout the eastern United States.  Last year Doug and his brother Tim filed a petition with the US Fish and Wildlife Service requesting endangered species status for the American eel. 

Join Doug as he provides insights into the principal causes, history and politics surrounding the  decline of the eel, the migration of the eels — one of the nature’s most remarkable stories of endurance, perseverance and will to survive — and why they’re important to both ecosystems and local fisherman.

The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The December presentation, ‘Historic Merrymeeting Park: 1898-1908’ will feature Chris Gutscher. This event will take place 7pm. Wednesday December 14th in the Bowdoinham Town Office Building. The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Maine Chapter of The Nature Conservancy. 

To receive more information on Friends of Merrymeeting Bay’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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